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Presidents Report  

Greetings All 

Since our last newsletter we have lost some beautiful people who were also good Bridge 

Players. The first to go was my longish time Saturday and Monday Partner, Dr Rod Lumer 

It was always a delight to play with Rod, even if he didn’t know when to stop bidding. 

There were a couple of players on Saturday afternoons who will regret his passing as he 

was an easy mark to keep prodding. 

There were two other beautiful ladies, Joan Bannah and Mary Ryan who were both very 

lovely people and very good Bridge Players. They will be sorely missed. Vale Rod, Joan 

and Mary. 

That is why we need to nurture our new Beginners who are coming to join our ranks of 

playing each week. 

I am saddened when some of them have complained to me about intimidation, bullying 

and hassling to hurry up with play by some of the more seasoned players. Surely, we can 

all remember what it was like when we took the step to enter the Gladiatorial Arena. The 

nerves and the lack of confidence. A few have told me they had considered not continuing 

to play at Norther Suburbs.  

We cannot afford to lose them! 

As two beautiful beginners said to me when I asked how they went one Saturday 

“Everyone was so helpful with pointers and encouragement – after they put us down,” 

So I ask of everyone to be courteous and helpful to promote the atmosphere of Northern 

Suburbs Bridge Club. 

In the Bridge Community we do have a good name as an inviting Club – we need to 

continue to nurture this reputation. 

Happy Bridging 

Graham Killoran 

President 
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“Bridge is too important to take seriously” – Oscar Wilde  

 

 

 

 

1. Moved house?  Changed email address or phone number? 

During October, a printed list will be available in the office to update Name, Address, 

Phone and email address prior to publishing 2024 Programme.  Please update yours if 

needed. 

 

2. The ABF & QBA have increased their Membership Fees to $20 for 2024.  All members of 

NSBC need to pay this as we are affiliated to them both.  The increases will be included 

in members Invoices for 2024 when they come out in December. 

 
3. We have too many books for the current bookcase. If anyone has a spare/unwanted short 

bookcase that will fit under the rear window (84cm/33 inches high) we would appreciate 

the donation. 

 

4. At a recent Committee Meeting, Rule 68d was discussed.  The law states that “Once 

declarer declares or claims, play is suspended.”  A player can not say “I’d like you to play 

it out”. 

Of course, the opposition checks that declarer is correct and holds all the winning cards. 

The reason that there is this rule is to prevent time wasting. 

 

5. Melbourne Cup Tuesday 7 November 9am – Please start preparing for this great day of 

fun & Bridge.  Arrive early to secure your table – Tues sessions are combined. 

 

 

SPECIAL MENTIONS ~ 

Lee Horner has recently joined the 

Management Committee. 

Kate O’Donnell is back managing Partnership 

Requests.  Thanks Helen Baran for filling the 

role in Kate’s absence. 

The Club is very grateful to these people who 

generously give up their time to keep the club 

functioning.  Thank you all. 



 

Melbourne Cup Day   

Everyone Welcome 
Green points 

 

 
 
 

When:  Tuesday, 7th November 2023 
 
Play Starts: 10:00 am  

Please arrive by 9.30 am to secure your table. 
$2 and $5 Sweeps will be run – please bring correct cash. 
 

Lunch:  Approx 1:30 pm 
 
Race starts: 2:00 pm 
 

 The Tuesday AM & PM sessions will be combined. 

 Usual table fees. 

 Morning tea.  Players encouraged to bring a plate of cakes and slices to share.  Must be cut 
into individual portions.  

 BYO lunch or organise a “picnic” with a group of friends. Orange juice and champagne will 
be supplied.Sweeps, prizes for most dazzling hat and “racy” outfit. 

 

 

EVENTS – November 

NSBC Newstead Novice Shield   - Players must have less than 100 masterpoints. 

Run TWO Tuesdays 14 & 21 November.  Arrive 12.45 for a 1.15 start of play.   

Entries close Monday 13 November – email competitions@nsbc4011.com.au or download an 

Entry form from our website. 
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QLD Teams of Three NSBC – QBC Event – 24 September 2023 

A terrific day of Bridge was enjoyed by all at the Club.  Thankyou Max Latimer for organising, and all the 

Teams Captains and volunteers for their hard work ensuring a fun time was had by all. 

 

 

DIV A  
FIRST Place Winners – Helen Baran, Jacqui Dudurovic, Richard 
Wallis, Althea Crowley. 
SECOND Place (Tied) Marge Henry David Sydes Robin Bishop 
Laurie Skeate 
Stephen Bennett Louise Bennett Debbie Carrol Tony Treloar, 

DIV B  
FIRST Place Winners – Trish Aroney, Richard Fox, Sue 
Witt, Lynette Rose (not pictured). 
SECOND Place Andrew Woollons, Chrissie Carter, 
Tracey Armour. Janet Smith. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVENTS – November 

NSBC 2 Day Imp Pairs Congress. – Two consecutive day Event.  Lunch Provided. 

Saturday 4 & Sunday 5 November.  Arrive 9am for a 9.30 start both days.   

Entries close Thursday 2 November – Using MyABF to accept entries or download an Entry 

form from our website. 

 

Welcome to our new members.  NSBC uses the MyABF platform to 

manage its session payments.  New Members need to register to play at 

the club.  It’s simple and east to follow – full instructions are attached 

to this month’s Newsletter or can be found on our NSBC website Coming 

Events page.  


